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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the December 8, 2021 Meeting
Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Peter Ellis, Diane Tinkham, and Mike Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by chair, Betty Tidd.
Minutes of our November 2021 meeting were not available and we will vote on them at the January 12, 2022 meeting.
Reports

Circulation
There are more people are using the library recently but overall circulation is down slightly from last year. There were more individual borrowers and there were 23 new borrowers. Adult fiction was the category with the highest circulation. We discussed the Advantage feature of Overdrive and how it could be improved by the distributor. 
Programs
The afterschool crowd of young people has returned to the former high numbers. The UNH Extension program “Science at the Library” was very successful and will be continued.
Budget and Treasurer
Treasurer Mike Marshall reported on our investment account.
Volunteers
Volunteers gave 213 hours to the library this month. There were fewer people overall due to sickness and also to residents who leave Gilford during the winter. 
Old Business
A. Friends Schedule – The Membership drive is going very well but the group relies heavily on the Library staff.
B. Grant- ARPA – We continue to wait to hear if the State of NH will award the Gilford Public Library a $16,000 grant.   
C. Garage Repairs – The roof and upper storage area have been repaired. On behalf of the Trustees, Peter received four estimates for the mold remediation. Peter moved, Mike seconded, and all voted in favor to accept the NE Remediation bid of $6760. Katherine will try to get this work scheduled for the spring.

D.  Water Storage Tanks – Peter received four estimates on replacing the water storage tanks. Last month, we voted to accept ENE’s bid of $3750.
E. Candlelight Stroll –The weather predicted for this Saturday’s event looks very questionable. The decision about whether to postpone until Saturday, December 18 will be made after the meeting when we gather more information concerning the organizer’s availability.
F. The Public Library Association conference will be held in Portland, Oregon next March. Katherine feels that it may be too costly to attend this year. We encouraged her to attend virtually if not in person.
New Business    
A. Holiday closures – Betty made a motion, Peter seconded, that the Library will be closed according to the Town of Gilford schedule for 2022 but it will remain open on Saturday, July 2.
B. Personnel Policies Update– Katherine discussed some of the recent changes to the Town Personnel Policies and encouraged all of the Trustees to read it.
C. Fines Discussion- In 2018 the ALA has changed their former position and recommended that libraries eliminate fines for overdue materials. They said that fines can be a barrier to library use and not a deterrent. After a lively discussion, the Trustees decided to try this for the upcoming month and consider the response. The staff will inform individuals as they arrive at the desk that their fines are being forgiven. We will see how this approach works and address the topic again at the January meeting.

D. Staff Christmas Party- The party is this evening at the Library with food from Fratello’s Restaurant. The Trustees, along with the Friends, will be purchasing a CSA for the staff to share and enjoy next summer.

E. Personnel-Vacancy- Katherine is continuing to be creative with the scheduling of staff members. Hayden is going to be taking leave after the upcoming birth of his child according to the FMLA regulations. There is one new part-time staff member, Sarah Watson, and Katherine is considering an additional position.

Move to adjourn at 11:15 by Diane, seconded by Mike, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be January 12, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Tinkham
